# St Teresa & St John Southworth Churches, Cleveleys

Fr Chris Cousens—Phone: 853340 Rev Bernard Ward (Deacon) (Tel: 858346) Enquiries for St John Southworth: Phone: 853340 1 September 2019

http://www.st-teresas-church.co.uk
Email: st.teresas.cleveleys@gmail.com
Lancaster Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees Registered Charity Number 23433

#### **SATURDAY, 31 AUGUST**

6.30 pm Phil Burden (B) and Catherine Somers (A)

## SUNDAY 1 SEPTEMBER - 22<sup>nd</sup> SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

9.00 am Tom and Irene Browne (WA) 10.30 am Betty Morris (LD)

5 pm (atStJS) Private intention

# **MONDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER**

9.30 am The Presentation Sisters, Manchester

### TUESDAY, 3 SEPTEMBER - St Gregory the Great

9.30 am Michael Martin (LD)

### WEDNESDAY, 4 SEPTMBER - St Cuthbert

9.30 (at StJS) Private Intention

### **THURSDAY, 5 SEPTEMBER**

9.30 am Joyce Keegan (A)

#### FRIDAY, 6 SEPTEMBER

9.30 am Deceased relatives and friends of Gina Waddington

#### **SATURDAY, 7 SEPTEMBER**

9.30 am Private Intention 6.30 pm Parish

## SUNDAY, 8 SEPTEMBER - 23rd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

9.00 am Private Intention 10.30 am Eric Walker (WA) 5 pm (atStJS) Parish

z pin (atotob) i aribii

\_\_\_\_\_

Sacrament of Reconciliation - Saturday 10.30-11.30 am and 6.00-6.20 pm

Attendance last Sunday: St T's: 273
StJS: 53
Collection: StT's £815.91

StJS: £169.20 received with thanks

**WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS** Dorothea (Dot) Dunbar of Richmond Avenue whose Funeral Service is at Carleton Crematorium on Wednesday, 4 September at 11.45 am. We remember her and her family and all those whose anniversaries are at this time. May they rest in God's peace.

WE ALSO REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS all our parishioners who are ill, especially Dominic Barlow, Thomas McShane, Christina Wadland, Rita Griffiths, Mavis McQuillen, Monica and Harry Likover, Emily Richardson, Win and Peter Campbell, Ann Blyth, Colette Coates, Carol Rowlands, Margaret Sadler, Bill Ròse-Quirie, John Bostock, Diane McKenzie, Teresa Doherty, Marion Broxton, Bob Walker, Betty McCafferty, Susan Crahan, Pauline Hall, Alison Leece, Nigel Sillis, Michael Taylor, Gerry Diamond and all those who receive Holy Communion at home.

**WE WELCOME INTO THE FAMILY OF THE CHURCH** Spencer Roman Felton whose Baptism takes place this Sunday.

**WE CONGRATULATE AND PRAY FOR EVERY BLESSING** for Tom and Irene Browne who, this Sunday, celebrate their 40<sup>th</sup> Wedding Anniversary.

**A BIG THANK YOU** for supporting the Catholic Church in England and Wales last weekend, by your kind donations to the Catholic Trust - £256.50 at St Teresa's and £44.44 at St John Southworth.

**'FIT FOR THE FUTURE'** is a keep fit session for the over 60s in St Teresa's Parish Hall, on Mondays, 10-11 am.

**THE ANCHORSHOLME COMMUNITY SINGERS** start to meet again this Tuesday, 3 September at 7 pm, and each Tuesday, in St Teresa's Parish Hall. New members are always welcome.

# **100 CLUB WINNERS FOR AUGUST:**

J J Benson - £15 John Waters - £10

Rebecca Gooden - £5

**PARISH VISITATION**: Bishop Paul is making an official Visitation of our Parishes on the weekend of 14/15 September.

**CONFIRMATION** will be celebrated by Bishop Paul for our two parishes at St Teresa's on Monday, 2<sup>nd</sup> December at 6.30 pm. This will be for young people in Year 7 upwards at High School. The pupils at Cardinal Allen High School will be informed, but if you know of anybody else please contact Sue and Bernard Ward (Tel 858346). The preparation meetings will begin in September.

**'JOURNEY OF FAITH'** Each year at St Teresa's we have a programme of meetings for any adult who is interested in the Catholic Faith. This of course is also for anyone in St John Southworth Parish. For some this is a way for someone to consider being received into the Catholic Church, whether they have already been baptised in another Church Denomination or not. For others this is a means of simply understanding more about the Christian Life and our Catholic beliefs and practices. There is never any pressure at these meetings – they are always conducted within a warm and friendly environment.

These meetings are due to begin in October, so, if you are interested at all please fill in the form below, and hand it in as soon as you can – to St Teresa's Presbytery, or in the Sunday Collection basket, or directly to Fr Chris or Deacon Bernard. Maybe you know of someone who might be interested. If so, please pass this Bulletin on to them for their consideration.

Name:	Address
	Contact Tel No: